        MINUTES OF THE Regularly scheduled MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION OF STAUNTON COMMUNITY UNIT DISTRICT #6, Macoupin and Madison Counties, Illinois, held in the school Library on Monday, June 19th, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. 
At 6:00 p.m., Matt Keller gave the Board a tour of the improvements that have been made by GRP to our schools.

I. Call to Order
President Chris Tingle called the Public Hearing of the Board of Education to order at 7:00 pm in the school Library. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Roll was taken: Board members Kim Peterson, John Renner, Dave Lamore, and Chris Tingle were present. Scott Skertich, Janice Kinder, and Stefanie Legendre absent. Administration in attendance were Superintendent Dan Cox, High School Principal Brett Allen, Grade School Principal Nancy Werden, and Assistant principal Ryan McGowan

A. Public Hearing Concerning the 2016-2017 Staunton CUSD #6 Amended Budget

Mr. Cox told the Board that the 2016-2017 Staunton CUSD #6 Amended Budget has been on display for 30 days, but no one called or came in to discuss the amended budget (reason: the selling of bonds and revenue). The budget showed a projected deficit of $259,474 because we did not receive the categorical payments that the school was expected to receive.
B. Public Comments-None
C. Adjourn

 With no further business nor questions, Peterson made a motion to close the Public Hearing Concerning the 2016-2017 Staunton CUSD #6 Amended Budget. Renner seconded the motion. On a roll call vote: Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to approve the amended budget. Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent. 
II. Call to Order Regular Meeting
   A. Welcome/Pledge of Allegiance/Roll call
President Chris Tingle called the Regular Meeting of the Board of Education to order at 7:05 pm in the school Library. Roll was taken: Board members Kim Peterson, John Renner, Dave Lamore, and Chris Tingle were present. Scott Skertich, Janice Kinder, and Stefanie Legendre absent. Administration in attendance were Superintendent Dan Cox, High School Principal Brett Allen, Grade School Principal Nancy Werden, and Assistant principal Ryan McGowan.
 B. Approval of agenda
Lamore made a motion to approve the regular agenda as presented. Peterson seconded the motion. On a roll call vote: Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to approve the agenda as posted. Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent. 
III.  Recognition of Public/Visitors


President Tingle acknowledged Kelly Costa, reporter from the Staunton Star Times.
IV. Consent Agenda
         A. Approval of Bills/Payroll/Treasurer's Report for June
         B. Approval of Minutes Regular and Closed from May 2017 and Special Meeting from June
         C. Approval of Personnel Report: 
· Recognition of Resignation(s)/Retirement(s)-None 
· Approval of Recommendations for Hire-
1.Summer Maintenance Workers- Austin Gusewelle, Tyler Newton
2. Spring Coaches for 2018
a. HS Baseball – Kyle McBrain, Larry Caldieraro

b. HS Track – BJ Ogata, John Kloss

c. HS Softball – Jen Brooke, Kelcie Reinhardt

d. HS Girls Soccer – Brad Fulk, Ed Hirschl

e. JH Track – John Kolesar, Brandon Ray

 

           3. Red Roses Sponsor- Kendra Elliott with a stipend of $1,350
4. Cook- Tina Posey
· Approval of Maternity/Parent Leave request

1. Jessica Larson- (Late September)- December 1, 2017

2. Matt Larson-(Late September)-October 2, 2017
D. Approval of Prevailing Wage Resolution

E. Acceptance of Donations- The Staunton Education Foundation (with the financial backing of the Ott family; Mrs. Judy Ott, Mrs. Kim Guarde, and Mrs Cynthia Peters) has donated $4,000 to the band Department in memory of their late father and husband, Jarid Ott

F. Declaration of Surplus Equipment
· Chorus risers

G.  Destruction of Closed Session Recordings older than 18 months


 Superintendent Cox recommended the approval of the consent agenda as presented. Renner made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Tingle seconded the motion. On a roll call vote: Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to approve the agenda as presented. Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent.
V. Administrator Reports      
A.  Principals reports: 
Grade School by Nancy Werden

Nancy told the Board that graduation went well and the May Field Trips were successful.
High School by Brett Allen


He thanked everyone who helped make the Class of 2017 Graduation Ceremony a success and wished the best of luck to the graduates as they move forward from SHS.  

Staunton High School is offering a summer credit recovery program for any student who did not pass a course this school year.  The students are working individually on an online program through the company Educere at a low-cost price.  The summer program started June 2nd and the students have 60 days to complete the online course.  Letters of invitation were sent home to students and their families at the end of May.  

He congratulated the SHS Trap Team on their 2nd Place Victory at the State Trap Shoot on Saturday, June 3rd.
The Music Department traveled to Orlando, Florida June 4-10. Choir students participated in a "Disney Sings" clinic on Wednesday in Epcot and the band performed a parade at the Magic Kingdom on Thursday. He thanked the chaperones Nancy Prange, Shannon Fuller, Poonam Jain, Amy Milcic Susan Cisler, Michelle Russell and Edith Schehl for taking great care of our students.  The 110 member Staunton Marching Bulldogs will be performing in 3 more parades this summer, including the Mt Olive homecoming parade, Staunton homecoming parade (along with the junior high band), and a televised performance in St Louis for "America's Birthday Parade", formally known as the VP Parade. Band students in grades 5-12 will be participating in several camps throughout the summer. 

He thanked the custodial, technology, and transportation staff for their hard work preparing the buildings, grounds, and buses for next school year.  

Registration for the 2017-2018 school year will be a process that is completed fully online by Staunton families this year.  There will be 2 days of open registration where families can come to the school and utilize a Chromebook to register students and/or pay fees.

     Any new students must register at the appropriate office and meet with the principal to provide     

     necessary residency documentation.  

    Additionally, any families wishing to apply for free/reduced lunch and a fee waiver must attend the date    

    of open registration.  

     Open Registration – Wednesday, August 2nd, 2017 & Thursday, August 3rd, 2017

     Hours: 8:30 AM – 12:00 PM


     1:00 PM – 4:00 PM


     5:00 PM – 7:30 PM

 
B. Superintendent Dan Cox

General

Special Meeting June 12: The Board of Education met during a special meeting to conduct a self-evaluation. The Board engaged in self-evaluation as a key component in the road to governance excellence. The Board wants to provide quality leadership for the District. A fundamental part of quality is regularly assessing how the board is doing – in both its work and processes. The Board recognizes that to be effective, they need to take responsibility for their work and processes. The Board’s commitment to develop a strong commitment to continuously evaluate and improve their practices and procedures, allow them to provide creative, decisive leadership for the district. 

The board self-evaluation is a means by which the board, as a governance team, steps back and looks at itself, critically examines its strengths and weaknesses, and makes plans for continuous improvement. A board self-evaluation serves many purposes including: 

• Gathering the perceptions of all board members, 

• Fostering dialogue, 

• Improving the Board’s understanding of its role and decision-making processes, 

• Identifying next steps for board learning and growth, and 

• Ensuring continuous board improvement. 

Tentative Special Meeting

A tentative special meeting may need to be scheduled for Thursday, June 29th for the sole purpose of transferring or abating working cash funds to the education fund. Because of the lack of payments from the state, it may be necessary for the Board to transfer funds if other anticipated local revenue does not arrive in a timely fashion. 

Sports Cooperative

Mr. Cox has been contacted by Superintendent Murphy from Mount Olive regarding the possibility of Mt. Olive students having the opportunity to participate in Staunton sports programs through a cooperative agreement. Specifically, for the 2017-2018 school year Mt. Olive is interested in exploring the options for their students to participate in the following cooperatives: HS Girls Basketball, HS Girls Softball, HS Boys/Girls Track & Field, HS Boys/Girls Soccer. Additionally, if Staunton is so inclined, Mt. Olive is offering to extend the opportunity for Staunton student athletes to participate in the Mt. Olive HS Wrestling Program as part of the cooperative. Mr. Cox told the Board that Mt. Olive might also want to arrange an agreement with Staunton concerning Mr. Lotter, our Band Director. The specifics were unknown at this time but Mr. Lotter told Mr. Cox that he was willing to hear what Mt. Olive offered.
It is Mr. Cox’s understanding that the Mt. Olive Board will be discussing this as part of their agenda during their next meeting and making an official vote to formally approach Staunton about forming a sports cooperative by our next meeting. 

Operations & Maintenance

Summer Maintenance and projects is in full swing. Our custodial staff is in the process of deep cleaning rooms. They have made great progress and are working well around construction. The goal is to have all rooms cleaned by August 1. 

Regarding the HVAC/Roof/Exterior Project all is going well and on schedule. Following is a status update:

· All roof re-seaming is completed

· All windows are installed

· Mechanical systems are roughly 25% completed

· Tuckpointing is roughly 25% completed

· Roofing replacement began today (Monday) starting with building Y first then X, U, V,T, P/Q, L, and lastly H. Insurance repair will be done in conjunction with areas when mobilized.

· Exterior doors have been ordered late since we finalized design late in the process. Unfortunately, due to this delay the exterior doors will be installed during the beginning of the school year. GRP will coordinate this work with the District in the evening so it will not interrupt any school functions.

5th HVAC – Bric has installed monitors and will be keeping close watch on the units to resolve the HVAC issues. Moister has already been present in these rooms this summer. 

Transportation

Surplus Bus Sale – No bids were received on Bus #13. Mr. Cox’s recommendation is to hold the bus through the summer to explore additional options. 

Buses are being deep cleaned and going through summer maintenance repairs. Thus far only one significant problem has been discovered on the wheel chair bus that will be expensive. 

Finance 

Financial Report: Bank Reconciliation – Error w/ TRS – Mr. Cox explained the error by referring to the Financial report our Board packet. He told the Board that near the bottom under “Bank Balance” was a notation reading “Error w/TRS $26,000.” This is a result of a clerical error of inputting a decimal in the wrong place and overpaying TRS by over $20,000 in April. Unfortunately, when the submit button is pressed there is no way to correct the error. The amount over paid equals approximately 1.5 months of TRS payments. In talking with TRS instead of reimbursing the District it is easier to take the amount off on future bills. Because this occurred in April there is time prior to the close of the fiscal year to adjust the payments. 

Mandated Categorical Payments 

To date the district has received only one of the four allotted Mandated Categorical Payments. The District is owed $442,697.06 (including early childhood money). With only 10 business days remaining in the fiscal year it is unlikely any additional payments will be received but if so it will only be one. The lack of payments will most significantly impact our students with the greatest needs and transportation. 

School Funding Reform
Fair Funding Rally – On May 17th superintendents, teachers, and students held a joint rally on the steps of the Capitol to urge the legislature and Governor to pass the Illinois Budget and properly fund schools. During this time, a small group of superintendents and management alliance officials could meet with President Cullerton, Speaker Madigan, and Governor Rauner.

Pass Illinois Budget Press Conference – On May 31st Mr. Cox joined approximately 50 superintendents for a press conference in the rotunda of the Capitol. With that being the last day of session they were urging the legislature to pass school funding reform and a budget with revenue. At the last hour, the one republican vote needed in the House voted in favor of SB1. No downstate republicans voted for the bill. Now SB1 is at the Governor’s desk for his signature. 

SB1 Letter of Support – Mr. Cox placed a letter submitted by superintendents in support of SB1 (stating the facts about the bill) in our packet. This letter ran on a full page in the Chicago Tribune. Additional letters will be printed in regional papers next week. Mr. Cox also plans to submit something to the Star Times. He also placed in our packet a letter from representative Bourne disputing the value of SB1. The FACTS of the matter are this: under SB1 Staunton receives an additional $353,874 in revenue and schools in her district gain $3,842,660. Superintendents of the schools she represents support SB1. Following are additional points:

· SB1 going to the Governor’s desk is the closest we have come to meaningful school funding reform. 

· Representative Bourne continues to tout “our plan.” She and her colleagues have no plan. There is no bill filed. No bill with a number. No bill with a representative’s name on it. Plain and simple, “our plan” is no plan. 

· Representative Bourne states that Staunton would receive over $600,000 in revenue under “our plan” instead of the “meager” $353,874 of actual numbers with revenue that have been verified by ISBE. That would be great if the $600,000 was a real figure but it is not. Nobody can answer where that figure comes from and ISBE or any other state agency cannot verify that number. 

· The Governor, Representative Bourne, and most of their colleagues keep phrasing SB1 as a Chicago Bailout. My questions are these: Where is the majority of our state’s income tax revenue generated? Where is the majority of our state’s corporate tax revenue generated? While it’s true SB1 will send $200 million back to Chicago, this is $200 million of revenue Cook County has generated and is used to subsidize the rest of the state. In exchange for this $200 million to Chicago in the formula the rest of the state will received $600 million. Who is bailing out whom? 

· Additionally, regarding the “Chicago Bailout,” as an educator Mr. Cox said that he has an extremely hard time saying over 200,000 of our students are of less value and should be funded differently than the rest. 

· Regarding the difference in money in SB1 vs “our plan,” you can’t lose something you don’t have. Representative Bourne is framing the $353,000 in SB1 as losing funds from the $600,000 figure in “our plan” with imaginary and unverified numbers.  

· Even if “our plan” was a real bill that has been filed, it is not passable. Any bill that completely cuts out Chicago Public Schools will have no chance of passing. 

· SB1 may not be perfect but Mr. Cox said that he does not know of any plan that is perfect. That is called compromise. The Governor has gone on record saying he likes 90% of SB1 but will veto it anyway because of the “Chicago bailout.” 

· The one response that Representative Bourne may have about “our plan” is that Senator Barickman filed a bill. A bill that was amended four times under the pressure of the Governor that is a shell of itself and was never passed. A bill that cuts funding to 168 school districts and eliminates CPS. This dead bill was never passable.

· On the other hand, there are no red numbers under SB1 meaning no school districts lose money and the Senate has passed a budget with revenue to back it up, verified by state agencies. 

On Wednesday of this week area Superintendents and Mr. Cox have a meeting scheduled with Representative Bourne at the Capitol to discuss these points and to continue to urge support for SB1. The fact of the matter is if the Governor vetoes SB1 and there is not a majority to override we go back to the status quo or worse. Should that happen the reductions this Board will need to be prepared to make will be devastating. We have requested ISBE to run the numbers on the status quo and hope to have them by Monday. 

On Thursday of next week, Mr. Cox, along with other Superintendents, have been called to testify before the House regarding school funding. We will use this as an opportunity to continue to fight for fair school funding and to apply the appropriate pressure. 

Mr. Cox told the Board that if they have not done so already, contact Representative Bourne and Governor Rauner and demand their support. If you have already called, call again. 

VI. Financial Report 

      A.  Approval of the Staunton CUSD #6 FY 17 Amended District Budget
Administration recommends approval of the 2016-2017 District Budget as amended. Tingle made a motion to approve the amended CUSD #6 2016-2017 District Budget as amended. Renner seconded the motion. On a roll call vote: Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to approve the FY17 District Budget as amended.  Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent.
VII. Unfinished Business

A. Approval of District Fees for FY18
Superintendent Cox recommended possible changes in the following fees:

Course Fee (All Schools) $100 – This fee was previously labeled as “book fee” and was set at $75 for all grade levels except Kindergarten which was $85. Associating costs with only books is an outdated practice. Courses continue to expand past the traditional textbook to a variety of resources and technology i.e. access to online databases, Chromebooks, iPads, STEM technology, consumables, etc. It is recommended all course fees be set at $100. 

Activity Fee (6-12) – It is recommended to raise the activity fee by $5 for a total of $30. During the previous year admissions prices were raised by $1.00, however, activity fees were not. The activity fee allows entrance into all extracurricular activities for students during the academic year.  

Locker Rental (1-12) – It is recommended the locker fee be assessed for all students grades 1-12 as they all use lockers. In the past only HS students were assessed this fee. Maintenance and repairs are the same for all lockers. It is further recommended the fee remain at $5. 

Communication Fee (All Schools) – This fee was previously a $10 mailing fee. The district is increasingly relying on less U.S. mail as a form of outreach and communication. Mailing has decreased as additional forms of communication and associated costs have increased i.e. Skyward Family Access, In Touch Communication, Web Hosting, Online Pay, Social Media, etc. It is recommended this fee be set at $15. 

Parking Lot Fee (High School) – It is recommended this fee increase from $20-$25.

PE Uniform (High School) – It is recommended this fee increase from $15-$20. 

Athletic Fee – It is recommended this fee increase from $75/sport, $250 family max to $100/Sport, $400 family max. 

Speech 131 – This course has been removed. 

The Board finally agreed to: raise the Course Fee to $100, raise the Activity Fee (6-12) to $30, raise the Communication Fee to $15, raise the HS P.E. Uniform Fee to $20, keep the Athletic Fee at $75/sport, $250 family, and student lunches increased to $2.86, adult breakfast was increased to $2.75, and adult lunches increased to $3.75.
Administration recommends approval of the District fee schedule as amended. Tingle make a motion to approve the District fee schedule as amended. Renner seconded the motion. On a roll call vote: Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to approve the FY17 District Budget as amended.  Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent.
 VIII. New Business
A.   Approval of Commercial Insurance Bids-
The following agencies submitted proposals:

1. Scheller Insurance 

2. Ramza Insurance Group

3. Arthur J. Gallagher 

4. Warma, Witter, Kreisler, & Associates 

5. Corkill Insurance Agency

6. Insurance Planning and Management.

After reviewing and evaluating all proposals, Mr. Cox recommended the total package from Trident as the most advantageous for the Board to consider. This package includes One Beacon for the Excess Earthquake; Liberty Surety for the Treasurer’s Bond, and US Fire for the Catastrophic Student Accident insurance. 

Trident has been in the school insurance market many years, appear to be financially stable and have a good history of servicing claims. Trident is “A” rated through A.M. Best. This proposal reflects a premium increase of $8,994; which is 9.44% above the expiring. 

Tingle made a motion to approve the commercial insurance proposal submitted by Scheller Insurance Agency (Trident/One Beacon/Liberty Surety/US Fire) for a total premium of $104,276. Renner seconded the motion. On a roll call vote: Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to approve the commercial insurance proposal submitted by Scheller Insurance Agency as presented.  Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent.
B. Approval of Workers Compensation Insurance Renewal 
     Following are some changes from the expiring Workers Compensation Insurance:

· The Worker’s Compensation payrolls have been increased for the renewal. The 8868 Class Code (Colleges or Schools, Teachers) payroll has been increased from $4,850,854 to $5,181,242; the 7380 Class Code (Drivers, Chauffeurs, and Helpers) payroll has been increased from $180,000 to $197,934; and the 9101 Class Code (All Other Employees) payroll has been increased from $355,680 to $401,763. 

· The Worker’s Compensation rates have been decreased for the renewal. The 8868 Class Code rate has been decreased from .47 to .38; the 7380 Class Code rate has been decreased from 10.68 to 9.49; and the 9101 Class Code rate has been decreased from 5.68 to 4.45. 

· The Worker’s Compensation Experience Modification Factor has been decreased from 1.44 in 2016 to 1.43 for 2017. The standard Experience Modification Factor is 1.00. 

The renewal reflects a savings in premium. The savings is in the amount of $12,511; which is 13.58% less than the expiring rate. Last year the initial proposal from The Zennith was $92,108 reflecting a savings to the district of $57,621 (38.48%) from the previous year. The Superintendent recommends approval of The Zennith as the District’s workers’ compensation insurance provider. Tingle made a motion to approve the renewal for The Zennith as the District’s workers’ compensation insurance provider. Lamore seconded the motion.
On a roll call vote: Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to approve the workers’ compensation insurance bid submitted by The Zennith Insurance Agency as presented. Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent. 
C. Approval of Intergovernmental between Staunton CUSD#6 and Southwestern CUSD#9 for District #6 to provide counseling services to District #9 at attendance centers located within District #9

The District currently does not provide counseling services to elementary and junior high students on a regular basis. To do so the District will partner with Southwestern District #9 to share the counselor between Districts to meet the highest needs. Sharing the employee will allow each district to provide a needed service to students that neither can afford to do so on their own. Administration recommends approval of the Intergovernmental Agreement Between Staunton CUSD #6 and Southwestern CUSD #9 to provide counseling services to District #9 students at attendance centers located within District #9. Tingle made a motion to approve of the Intergovernmental Agreement Between Staunton CUSD #6 and Southwestern CUSD #9 to provide counseling services to District #9 students at attendance centers located within District #9. Peterson seconded the motion.  On a roll call vote: Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to approve the Intergovernmental Agreement Between Staunton CUSD #6 and Southwestern CUSD #9 to provide counseling services to District #9 students at attendance centers located within District #9.  Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent.

D. Approval of Student handbook

Annually building administrators with input from staff bring recommended handbook revisions to a District committee comprised of administrators, teachers, board member(s), parents, and students. The committee reviews recommendations and recommends any additional revisions for Board approval. Administration
recommends approval of the updates and revisions to the student handbook as presented. Renner made a motion to approve the updates and revisions to the student handbook as presented. Tingle seconded the motion. On a roll call vote: Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to approve the updates and revisions to the student handbook. Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent.
IX. Roll call to go into Closed Session of Purposes defined in:


Lamore made a motion to go into executive session at 8:52 pm in the unit library. Peterson seconded the motion. On a roll call vote Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to go into executive session (Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent) to discuss: 
         A.  5ILCS 120/2(c)(1)- The appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance, or dismissal of specific employees of the public body or legal counsel for the public body.

      B. 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(2)- Collective negotiating matters between the public body and its employees or their representatives, or deliberations concerning salary schedules for one or more classes of employees
      C. 5ILCS 120/2(c)(6)- The setting of a price for sale or lease of property owned by the public body
      D. 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(11) – Litigation, when an action against, affecting or on behalf of the particular public body has been filed and is pending before a court or administrative tribunal, or when the public body finds that an action is probable or imminent, in which case the basis for the finding shall be recorded and entered into the minutes of the closed meeting.
 Roll call to Open Session
Lamore made a motion to return to the regular order of business at 9:55 p.m. Tingle seconded the motion. On a roll call vote Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to return to the regular order of business. Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent
X. Action on items discussed in closed session minutes


A. Approval of Counselor/social worker recommended for hire
Administration interviewed 11 applicants for the position of shared Guidance Counselor between Staunton CUSD #6 and Southwestern CUSD #9 to provide counseling services to District #9 students at attendance centers located within District #9. Administration recommends Sarah Kilpatrick be hired. Tingle made a motion to hire Sarah Kilpatrick for the position of shared Guidance Counselor between Staunton CUSD #6 and Southwestern CUSD #9 to provide counseling services to District #9 students at attendance centers located within District #9 at a salary of $56,327 to be shared between the Southwestern and Staunton School Districts. Renner seconded the motion. On a roll call vote Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to hire Ms. Kilpatrick. Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent.
B. Approval to rescind Resolution Authorizing Non-Reemployment of former employee and accept   

       resignation

Administration recommends that a motion to Rescind Resolution Authorizing the Non-Reemployment of former employee Jennifer Koehne at the end of the 2011-2012 school term and to accept her resignation effective the end of the same school year be passed. Tingle made a motion to Rescind the Resolution Authorizing the Non-Reemployment of former employee Jennifer Koehne at the end of the 2011-2012 school term and to accept her resignation effective the end of the same school year. Lamore seconded the motion.
On a roll call vote Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to Rescind the Resolution Authorizing the Non-Reemployment of former employee Jennifer Koehne at the end of the 2011-2012 school term and to accept her resignation effective the end of the same school year. Peterson voted “no”. Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent. Upon a vote of 3 'yes' to 1 'no,' the Board of Education approved the settlement agreement with Jennifer Koehne thereby rescinding its 2012 decision to non-renew the employment of Ms. Koehne, and, instead, to accept Ms. Koehne's resignation from employment with Staunton School District effect that same date.  The Board of Education's action is taken pursuant to a decision by its insurer's to enter into a no-fault settlement agreement with Ms. Koehne to avoid the expense of continued litigation
C. Approval of release and wavier of claims- The Board of Education will consider approving a release and wavier of claims to settle current litigation with a former employee
Administration recommends that the Board approve the Release and Waiver of Claims as presented to the Board of Education. Tingle made a motion to approve the Release and Waiver of Claims as presented to the Board of Education. Renner seconded the motion. On a roll call vote Peterson, Renner, Lamore, and Tingle voted to approve the Release and Waiver of Claims as presented to the Board of Education. Skertich, Kinder, and Legendre absent.
XI. Correspondence

     None 
 XII. General Discussion
          None
XIII. Adjournment



With no further business, Lamore made a motion for adjournment. Peterson seconded the motion. All members present voted for adjournment. Meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m. The next regularly scheduled meeting will be July 17th, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the high school library.





Dave Lamore, Secretary Staunton School District.


